

Holy Rood Catholic Primary School

Summer Term, Issue 1—Wednesday 11 April 2018

Holy Rood Catholic Primary School, Shaw Street, Barnsley, S70 6JL

Headteacher: Mrs. K. Dobson T: (01226) 281219 F: (01226) 770351

W: www.holyroodschool.co.uk E: headteacher@holyroodschool.co.uk

Important Dates and Events

Friday 13 April 2018—Fundraising visit to Moto at Woolley Edge **Tuesday 17 April 2018**—Foundation Stage 2 profile meeting for parents—3pm in the Dining Room

Wednesday 18 April 2018—Friday 20 April 2018—Y4 to Robin Hoods Bay

Wednesday 18 April 2018—9am SEND Coffee morning in Dining Room

Thursday 19 April 2018—9am Friends of Holy Rood Meeting **Friday 20 April 2018**—Y4 return from Robin Hood's Bay **Monday 23 April 2018**—Wear Red/White/Blue for St George's

Day—£1 donation

Wednesday 25 April 2018—Y3 to Treak Cliff Cavern

Tuesday 1 May 2018—2pm Tiny Tots Stay and Play

Wednesday 2 May 2018—SEN review meetings

Wednesday 2 May 2018—10.30am Nursery Stay and Play

Friday 4 May 2018—Tour de Yorkshire day—details to follow Thursday 10 May 2018—9am Friends of Holy Rood Meeting

Monday 14 May—Thursday 17 May 2018—Y6 SATs week

Friday 18 May 2018—Royal Wedding Day— details to follow

Monday 21 May 2018—Y2 SATs week

Friday 25 May 2018—2pm Evidence of Learning afternoon Tuesday 12 June 2018—9am Friends of Holy Rood Meeting Wednesday 13—Friday 15 June 2018—Y1 Phonics screening

Thursday 14 June 2018—Y5/6 Girls Collaboration Football Match

Friday 15 June 2018—Y5/6 Boys Collaboration Football Match

Friday 15 June 2018—3.30pm Father's Day Bake Sale

Saturday 16 June 2018—First Holy Communion at Holy Rood Church at 10am

Tuesday 19 June 2018—1pm—Y3 to Music Festival at Metrodome

Friday 22 June 2018—10.00am Nursery and FS Sports morning

Friday 22 June 2018—1.30pm Y1—Y6 Sports afternoon

Monday 25 June 2018—Book and Breakfast—details to follow Wednesday 27 June 2018—12.30pm Y5/6 to Horizon to see Aladdin

Friday 29 June 2018—10am Whole school to Mass at Holy Rood Church

Friday 29 June 2018—2.30pm Summer Fayre

Tuesday 3 July 2018—2pm—Tiny Tots Stay and Play

Thursday 5 July 2018—9.15am Leavers Assembly and Coffee Morning

Friday 6 July 2018—10.00am Leavers Mass at Holy Rood Church **Thursday 19 July 2018**—9.15am Foundation Stage Graduation and Bake Sale

The theme of our prayers this week:

Jesus helped people and he inspires us to do the same

Last week's attendance

Class	% Attendance
Foundation 2	82.5
Year 1	92.7
Year 2	97.7
Year 3	93.3
Year 4	91.4
Year 5	91.7
Year 6	95.
SCHOOL TOTAL	91.9

Congratulations to Y2 who had the best attendance last week. Well done and keep it up!

Class	100% Attendance	Number of Children
Foundation 2	63.3	19
Year 1	65.5	19
Year 2	85.7	24
Year 3	83.3	25
Year 4	82.7	24
Year 5	80	24
Year 6	84	21
SCHOOL TOTAL	77.6	156

School Holidays 2018

7 May 2018—May Day 28 May—8 June 2018—Spring Bank Holiday 20 July 2018—Break up for Summer

Inset days 2017/2018

Friday 8 June 2018 Monday 23 July 2018 Monday 3 September

Tuesday 4 September

Welcome back

I hope you all had a lovely Easter break and enjoyed the rest. Let's hope the children are all fighting fit ready for the busy term ahead.

During the holidays, we had a break in. A window pane was smashed and the intruder caused damage to the offices. CCTV has been handed to the Police.

MOTO fundraising event

A huge thank you to Mrs Heald, Miss McDonald and our wonderful families for giving up your time last Sunday to help to raise money for Help the Heroes at Moto Service Station at Woolley Edge. As part of our adopted school work, we have agreed to help fundraise at Moto and in return they will donate money to our school. A special thank you to the Dad's who also dressed up!

Easter Egg competition

Thank you to all the children who entered the Easter Egg competition, they were all amazing and a lot of thought and time had been put into some of the creations.

Two of our school Governors came in to judge the competition and the winners were:

FS1 Zosia

FS2 Blanka

Y1 Jack

Y2 Lucy

Y3 Orlaigh

Y4 Callum

Y5 Jasmine and Amelia as no entries from Y6

The amount raised was £73.00. The school council chose to send this to Sheffield Children's hospital as one of our members recently had an operation there. They felt they wanted to give something back for the care and attention the child had received.

School uniform

We have still got children who are not wearing the correct school uniform especially footwear in KS2. These should be traditional black shoes and trainers must only be worn for outside PE.

Summer Uniform

Children are now allowed to wear Summer dresses/polo shirts and shorts. Please note that this uniform should only be worn from now until July. Children will therefore need to be back in shirts and ties for September. Please note Summer dresses are pale blue and white check and not navy blue and white check. Thank you.

The Building Extension Fund

WE NEED YOUR SUPPORT

On Sunday 15 April 2018 there will be a coffee morning and a tombola stall after 9.30am Mass at Holy Rood Church and all proceeds will go to the Building Fund. We are asking for generosity yet again, if you have anything that would be suitable for a tombola stall ie, bottles, toiletries or any unwanted gifts, please bring them into school so we can pass them on to Church. Everyone is invited to Mass at 9.30am and to join the coffee morning and tombola at 10.45am in the church hall.

Thank you to the parents who have already donated, but we do need lots more to make it a success and to bring in vital funds for our £30,000 contribution towards the new build.

Fundraising Committee

Any suggestions or anyone willing to help us to raise some money, then please see Mrs Dobson or Mrs Hickey, our parent governor.

School Gateway

Please return the permission slip to school when paying for trips and activities through the school gateway these are required before the child is allowed to go on the trip or do an activity. Thank you.

PE

As we are using the hall as a temporary classroom for our nursery children, PE will be outside, weather permitting. Please ensure your child has the appropriate PE kit and footwear

Letters home

Letters home will now be emailed unless we require a permission slip returning to school. Please ensure that you keep us up to date with your email address so that you receive the latest communication from us. Thank you

Beaumanor Hall Oct 2018

A reminder that the next instalment of £50.00 is due on or before 13 April 2018. Thank you.

Y6 Boosters

From next week, there will no morning boosters just after school on a Wednesday, 3.30pm—4.30pm.